Approved 9/1/16 Parks and Recreation Meeting Minutes

In attendance, Mrs. Lisa Canavan, commissioner; Ms. Margie McEvoy, commissioner; Mr. Pat Kelley, commissioner; Mr. Mike Dobmier, Facilities; Zach Eaton. Mr. James Headd, BOS representative and Ms. Maureen Julianno. Mrs. Lisa Canavan was recording minutes.

Senior Trip -

Senior trip @ Clarks Trading post was a great success. There were 51 seniors and a great time was had by all.

Senior BBQ -

Senior BBQ was held indoors this year at the Safety Complex as the weather forecast was calling for possible showers. The weather held out, however the seniors preferred the indoor venue. We had many volunteers helping cook and serve the amazing BBQ spread.

Field Maintenance -

There was a leak in the sprinkler system caused by a hole in the walkway asphalt. A cone was placed over the hole. Zack was getting a list together for the budget (dugouts, fencing, etc.).

Soccer -

Pat requested the insurance and will get a hard copy ASAP to Mike for the town to have on file. Practice schedule all set. Brian will use Wayne Eddows for game and he will get in touch with Mike ASAP for the AVS team. The field at AVS is unusable at this time. Paint for the fields will need to be ordered which Pat contacted Dave Nye prior to the meeting and already received the OK for this. He is ordering the paint from Metrosports at a cost of \$610.00. Soccer games to start the 10th of September. Zack and Pat were asked to get items and pricing together ASAP for the budget meeting. Items need to be received prior to the meeting.

Long term wish list from soccer and baseball would be an artesian well @ location by the current irrigation controls. Zack got some recommendations from Steve at Smith Well and Pump but has not been given any pricing.

Facilities -

Mike is currently working on the warranty to replace both slides at Circle of Fun playground. Somebody stole the handles from some of the equipment. Parks are looking good. Currently Mike and Margie are working on clearing out the fire house. Deadline is 9/30/16 to have all items removed; however the town still does not have a plan in place for the storage of the existing items.

Coffeehouse -

Maureen will get info to Mike for Auburn Village Crier. We also need to order signs to be placed around town. This is going to be held Saturday, 11/5/16, 6-8pm at the AVS cafeteria.

Minutes -

Mrs. Lisa Canavan made a motion to accept the August meeting minutes as written. Ms. Margie McEvoy 2^{nd} the motion. All in favor.

Ms. Margie McEvoy made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mrs. Lisa Canavan 2nd the motion. All in favor.